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ISPRS TRAVEL GRANT RECEIVER REPORT 
GEOSPATIAL WEEK 2019 (Enschede, The Netherlands, 9-12/06/2019) 

 
This month I had the honour of being awarded by the ISPRS 
Foundation (TIF) a travel grant to join the Geospatial Week 2019, 
held in Enschede from the 9th to the 14th of June. When I applied 
for this grant, I was in the phase of applying for the admission at 
the PhD programme in Architectural and Landscape Heritage at 
my home University, Politecnico di Torino, and I thought it would 
have been a great opportunity to receive support from ISPRS; 
apart from the privilege of being sponsored from a reference 
institution in my research field, receiving this support helped me in 
covering part of my travel expenses. 
At the conference I held an oral presentation for the contribute 
titled “360° Images for UAV Multisensor Data Fusion: First tests 
and results”, which is now published in the Archives of the 
International Society for Photogrammetry and Remote Sensing. I 
wrote this paper together with my colleagues Lorenzo Teppati Losè 

and Davide Einaudi, and my supervisor Prof. Filiberto Chiabrando. This work represents for us the arrival point of 
months on hard work, in which I tried to gain as much expertise as possible from my elder colleagues, more expert than 
me on the topic of the presented research. Submitting this contribute helped me in gaining a higher score during the 
evaluation process of the PhD position I had applied for: I were finally selected, and I am now enrolled at the doctoral 
school of Architectural and Landscape Heritage in Turin. 
During the days of the conference I had the opportunity of meet dear and esteemed colleagues from other university, 
who are currently working on my field of research or on complementary fields. I believe that such kind of events can be 
the right opportunity to discover interesting people for potential collaboration in future works. I had also the opportunity to 
meet again old friends, already met during the ISPRS TC II 
Symposium 2018 held in Riva del Garda last year. 
I had an amazing impression about the conference: the 
sessions were very well scheduled, and I had the opportunity to 
follow some interesting presentations. Having the possibility to 
present the work with an oral presentation was for sure the 
biggest benefit I gain from the travel grant, I also received a 
good feedback by some of the organizers of UAV-g, which I 
hereby would like to thanks. I would finally like to send my 
regards to Professor John Trinder, who attended my 
presentation, and the commission that selected me for this 
award. 
Thank you again for your precious support, that was definitely a 
big help for giving visibility to my research. 
 
My kindest Regards 

Turin, 13/06/2019 
Alessio Calantropio 

 
 


